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STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  January 28, 2022      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 1503 South Street (TC2022-0002) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On January 7, 2022, during a site visit regarding a building permit application to install a 

pool in the back yard and one to install a perimeter fence at the adjoining property 
(same owner, formerly one parcel) I documented that two trees had been removed and 

a pool constructed where the trees formerly existed. 
 

One Guava tree, a protected tree species and one cherry tree (a regulated trees species 

if over 4 inches diameter) formerly existed in the back yard area.  There are no diameter 
measurements for the two removed trees. 

 

 

Guava tree that was removed. 



 

    
 

 

Cherry tree that 

was removed. 

Photo of 

backyard and 

new pool 

during site 

inspection. 



  

                                                               

Two photos of a Cherry tree 

and a Guava tree that the 
property owner planted to 

replace the two trees that were 
accidently removed. The trees 

are of similar size (height) to 
the ones that were removed.   
 


